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by Roy Cail
	 Wow -- what a 
difference a week makes.  
Last week at Tom Mix 
Days we were had a heat 
index of 100+ and on this 
bright Monday morning 
it is 46.  However, Henry 
build our cars to take 
whatever weather Mother 
Nature threw at the Grand 
Ladies -- well that be a bit 
of a stretch but close.
	 As a reminder, the 
nominating process for 
Board of Director is in 
process.  These terms 
will serve for 2011 
and 2012.  We have 
three members (Ken 
Brust, Harold Helton, 
and Virginia Helton) 
with terms expiring in 
2010.  All three have 
indicated they do not 
wish to be a candidate 
this cycle.  The Board has 
assembled a Nominating 
Committee of Ken Brust 
(Chairman), Connie 
Hudson, and Benny 
Benson.  At the October 
membership meeting 

Ken will present the 
Nominating Committee’s 
slate of candidates to the 
membership as well as 
ask for nominations from 
the floor.  Once the slate 
of candidates has been 
finalized following  the 
membership meeting 
the members will vote 
on the candidates at the 
November membership 
meeting (Friday, 
November 12 at the 
Chili Dinner/Auction).   
MAFCA requires us 
to have at least five 
members of the Board 
be members of the 
national organization.   
We encourage all 
those interested in 
being on the Board of 
Directors to contact 
any of  the members 
of the Nominating 
Committee.  This is a 
great opportunity to take 
a leadership role in the 
Club.
	 The Board has 
been discussing ways 
to prepare for the 2014 
Regional meet in Tulsa.  
One of  those items 
discussed pertains to 
creating an upfront 
financial fund allocated 
specifically to support this 
event.  After considerable 
discussion the Board 
unanimously agreed to 
“set aside” $2,000 of our 

current bank balance to 
create a support fund for 
this event.  The Board 
further agreed to add 
$1,000 minimum in 
2011 and 2012 to this 
fund.  This would give 
$4,000+ total by 2012.  If 
further funds are needed 
we would still have 
2013 to make our final 
financial preparations.  
We understand these 
funds will be returned 
to the Club treasury at 
the conclusion of the 
Regional meet assuming 
a successful meet.  The 
Board further agreed to 
start the planning process 
in 2011 by first having 
a “brain storming” or 
“idea creation” session 
that could be used by 
the future Planning 
Committee.
	 Reminder, we will be 
updating the Directory 
for 2011.  Thank you to 
those who have submitted 
your revised information.  
If the information in the 
current Directory is not 
correct please send the 
correct information to 
Tulsa Model A Ford Club, 
P.O. Box 691524, Tulsa, 
OK 74169.  Barbara will 
take new photo if you 
want to update yours.
1000 Mile Patch program 
mileage is due the end of 
continued on page 2



October/November 
Events Update

	 October 2	 Breakfast at Reasor’s in Jenks 
(hot buffet).  Afterwards we will do a “Fill the A’s” food 
drive until 11 a.m. at the store.  Donations will be de-
livered to a food bank.  October is “Hunger Awareness 
Month.”  Bring a non-perishable item or two to donate. 
	 October 13	 Just added!  Safety Tech Ses-
sion, beginning at 9:30 a.m. at Don Wise’s garage, Sand 
Springs area.  Intent is to get all cars going on Fall Tour 
safety-checked and ready to go.  Those not going are also 
encouraged to come.  Hands-on.  See separate article for 
more information and directions.  This will be held at 
Don’s garage which is about 4 miles from his house.
	 October 19	 Monthly Meeting, 7 p.m. at 
Lewis and Clark Middle School, with guest   speaker 
from the Tulsa Air and Science Museum.  Nominating 
committee will announce slate for board elections; ad-
ditional nominations from the floor will be accepted.
	 Oct. 21-24	 Fall Tour to Lawton area.  Go to 
the Sooner Club’s website to download 
information.  http://www.soonermodela.org  Tulsa 
MAFC members will depart Café USA in Sapulpa at 8 
a.m. on Thursday; Ken Brust/Jerry Conrad will lead a 
group departing at 11 a.m. Thursday…contact Ken if 
caravanning with them. 
	 November 6 	 No Breakfast
	 November 6	 Lunch, Will Roger’s Day activi-
ties and parade in Claremore.  See separate article for 
more details and times.		
	 Nov. 12	Annual Fundraiser.  Chili supper (com-
plimentary) and live auction will begin at 5:30 p.m. with 
a social hour.  Members are encouraged to bring a pie 
and/or item for the auction.  Guest are also invited to 
do the same and/or come to bid.  Donations other than 
pies should be checked in during the social hour.  Board 
member election will be held/announced.
	 Please give the calling committee an accurate 
number of members/guests coming so we can plan for 
adequate chili and beverages.  
	 November	 NO MONTHLY MEETING
	 Nov. 18	OSU – Okmulgee Thanksgiving Buffet, 
Okmulgee.  Reservations are on a first come basis.  This 
is a very popular event for OSU’s culinary school and 
is a sell-out event.  We have a block of 26 reservations.  
Contact Barbara if you plan to attend at barbcail@cox.
net or 299-5691.  Details for caravanning will be in the 
November Rumble Sheet.
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President’s message continued from page 1
September.  If you have not submitted you mileage 
please send to me via email if possible as soon as 
possible.  Once I have all of the mileage we will 
submit to MAFCA.  MAFCA has exceeded their goal 
of 1 million miles by the end of September.  As of the 
end of August they had about 1,070,000 miles.
Please review the calendar of events closely as some 
new events have been added and/or dates changed.  In 
addition, note there will be no breakfast in November 
but rather a lunch in Claremore -- see separate article 
on this.  We appreciate your attention to these dates 
and events.
	 We have added a frozen food sale this year.  You 
will find a separate article about the specifics of this in 
the Rumble Sheet.  However, a couple of  important 
things: orders must be placed and paid for by October 
19, order forms will be available at the membership 
meeting on October 19 and delivery of the items will 
be Friday, November 12 at the Chili Dinner/Auction.
If we do not have your email address in our database 
we would be delighted to add you.  Please send your 
email address to roycail@cox.net. Those members 
in the database receive electronic event/meeting 
reminders as well as some general information that is 
more timely than the Rumble Sheet.
	 As always we appreciate your feedback.  If you 
have suggestions or comments that will benefit the 
Club please let us know.  Happy Trails, Roy

Cookie List
OCTOBER 
Margaret Soper and Carol Hayes

Calling Committee
Chairperson Linda Mellage

Mayleta Duncan			   Jesse Reed
Linda Ochs				    Elaine Bullard
Benny Benson				   Dorothy Smith



2010 Calendar of Events
 Month/Date		  Event or Activity		   			   Location			   Time

October 13.................... Safety Tech Session in Sand Springs................................. Don Wise’ garage........................ 9:30 a
see separate article for ino and directions

October 19.................... Monthly Meeting................................................................ Lewis and Clark.......................... 7 p
October 14-16.............. Chickasha Antique Auto Club Swap Meet
October 21.................... Departure for Fall Tour...................................................... Cafe SUA, Sapulpa..................... 8 a
October 21-24.............. Fall Tour – Medicine Lake/Lawton/Ft. Sill area................ Lawton Comfort Suites 
November 6.................. NO BREAKFAST
November 6.................. Lunch and Will Roger’s Day activities ............................. Claremore.................................... 	

see separate article for times and etails
November 7.................. Daylight Savings Time ends................................................................................................... 2 a
November 12................ Chili Dinner and Auction................................................... Lewis and Clark.......................... 5:30 p
November..................... NO MONTHLY MEETING
November 18................ OSU – Okmulgee Thanksgiving Buffet............................. Okmulgee.................................... 	noon

details and sign-up sheet will be at October Meeting
December 4.................. Breakfast............................................................................ Jimmy’s Egg, 71 & Garnett......... 8 a
December 4.................. Broken Arrow Christmas Parade........................................ Broken Arrow.............................. 10 a
December 11................ Christmas Parades.............................................................. Varies........................................... TBA
December .................... NO MONTHLY MEETING
December 17................ Christmas Party.................................................................. Lewis & Clark............................. 5:30 p
January 1, 2011............ Breakfast............................................................................ TBA............................................. TBA
March 17-20, 2011....... Tulsa Auto Show................................................................ Tentative...................................... TBA
April 9-15, 2011........... 2nd MAFCA National Tour............................................... Natchez Trace Trail/Nashville
April 16, 2011.............. Parade (Azalea or other).................................................... Tentataive.................................... TBA
March 14, 2011............ Parade (strawberry or Rooster).......................................... Tentative...................................... TBA
June 5-11,2011............. Regional Meeting Host Plan Ol’ A’s ................................. Kansas City, KS
June 16-19, 2011.......... Texas Tour.......................................................................... Conroe TX
2012............................. Regional Meeting .............................................................. Iowa
June 18-22, 2012.......... MAFCA National Convention........................................... Marquette, Michigan
2013............................. Regional Meeting............................................................... Wichita, KS
2014............................. Regional Meeting............................................................... Tulsa, OK

As other events surface, more activities may be added or substituted for some of the above
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Sunshine Report by Loretta Benson 	
	 We have several members that are in need of 
prayers and thoughts. Lois Smith is out of the hospital 
and has gone to a nursing home. We don’t know if she 
will stay there or not Terry Smith is still having treat-
ments. Charles Smith has been havings heart problems 
and tests and several medicine changes and is felling 

better. J.D. Sampley is home from the hospital and is 
doing well after his 3 bypass surgery.  Hugh Dawson 
received his scan report and everything is looking up 
for him.  He will be continuing his treat-
ments weekly. Lyndell Duncan received 
the result of his CT scan on Sept. 27 
everything was positive.  
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Nuts & Bolts 
(or Ramblings from a Board Member)
by Ken Brust
	 Just reviewed the new Restorer 
Magazine and found a picture of our 
own Jake Pilmaier with his Prom date posing in his 
family’s 1929 Model A pickup.   Many thanks to 
Barbara Cail for continuing to keep our Tulsa Club 
out front in the news.  Well done to both Jake and 
to Barbara!  This same issue has articles on the re-
cently completed Pony Express Tour which was the 
first national tour by the national Model A Ford Club 
Association (MAFCA).  I sure would have enjoyed 
going on that tour.  But, now I read where there will be 
a second national tour along the Natchez Trace Trail.  
How cool would that be?   Does anyone want to join 
me on this adventure next April 9-15, 2011?  If you 
are not a member of MAFCA, you are missing out on 
a great magazine every two months.  I highly recom-
mend joining this national association which supports 
our cars.
	 In the previous issue of the Restorer Magazine, 
there was a very interesting article about the introduc-
tion of the new Model A Ford in Kansas City.  Since 
Tory and I lived in Kansas City for 26 years, it was 
fun to read all about the people and places during that 
time.  There are pictures of Harry Truman and Frank-
lin D. Roosevelt with Model A Fords, supposedly the 
only two Presidents who had any involvement with the 
car.
	 I recently learned that our new Tulsa Club 
members, Mitchell, Melody and Chris DuVall from 
Tahlequah, have bought another Model A.  They first 
obtained a 1930 Cabriolet almost identical to the one 
that Roy and Barbara have.  But since driving it from 
Tahlequah for Club functions was not ideal for three 
people, they have increased their Model A inventory 
by adding a Tudor.  Congratulations to the DuValls!
	 The Nominating Committee is currently pre-
paring its slate for new Board members for next year.  
As the Chair of this committee, it continues to amaze 
me how many folks are involved behind the scenes 
who make our Club so successful, such as the call-
ing committee, those who bring ice chests with sodas, 
the coffee pot always being ready, the endless cookie 
makers, clothing gurus who handle our Club cloth-
ing and name tags, our various technical experts, our 
many food preparers and pots and utensil keepers, our 
scrapbook keepers, our photo takers, our PR people, 
our tour leaders, our Sunshine reporters and the list 

Update: Fall Tour 2010
	 The Fall Tour is rapidly approaching.  As 
you know it is being held in Lawton on Thursday 
October 21 - Sunday October 24.  The Tulsa Club 
will have two departure times from Sapulpa (Cafe 
USA meeting location) on Thursday, October 21.  The 
first caravan will depart Sapulpa at 8AM and caravan 
to Purcell to meet up the Oklahoma City group for 
lunch.  Following lunch we will caravan with the OKC 
group to Lawton.  It is about 220 miles from Sapulpa 
to Lawton via Purcell.  The second caravan departure 
time from Cafe USA will be at 11AM led by Ken 
Brust.  This group will go directly to Lawton.  If you 
prefer to depart at 11AM please call Ken at 728-2015 
(Home) or 728-1900 (Cell).  It is very important for 
you to contact Ken should you plan on traveling with 
this 11AM departure group.   
	 As we have discussed, if you cannot go for 4 
days 3 nights you can opt to come for 3 days 2 nights.  
At this time I do not know of any plans to have a 
caravan from Sapulpa on Friday.  However, if we have 
a group that plans on coming Friday - Sunday putting 
together a caravan is not an issue.
	 The Sooner Club has put a lot of work into 
planning the Fall Tour and are looking forward to a 
large group participating and a fun filled weekend.  
Kent Depe and Rick Jensen are the two primarily 
responsible for the planning  -- good job!!  Currently 
there are about 34 cars signed up from both clubs.
If you have any questions please let me know: Roy,  
906-0575 (Cell) or roycail@cox.net .

goes on and on.  It really makes the Board position 
seem like a piece of cake with all of the other folks 
pitching in with all of these needed services.  If you 
haven’t served on the Board and would like to do your 
part, please contact me.

Happy Trails to You, Until We Meet Again.
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Technical Tips/Discussion: 
Roy Cail, copied from MAFCA Technical Website

Front Wheel Bearing Adjustment 

	 Les Andrews says that “loose” is better than 
too tight for the front wheel bearings. You can always 
tighten a new bearing a little more snug than you can 
a used bearing. Because of the small diameter of the 
outer bearing, it is spinning at a very high rpm and 
have seen many heat and weld itself to the spindle 
before you can stop the car. You should always replace 
the bearings and races at the same time. With a new 
set I snug the axle nut down pretty good then back 
it off to the first castle position on the nut. If just re 
tightening the front wheel bearing that has been on the 
car a while, tighten the axle nut just enough to bring 
the bearing and race together and then back off to first 
castle position on the nut. In all cases make sure the 
wheel spins free. New bearings and races can be a 
little tighter. They will seat in and loosen some after a 
few miles. -- Les Andrews 

Safety Tech Session
When: Wednesday, October 13

Time: 9:30 AM - Until Done
Where: Don and Pat Wise’s Shop

	 We are planning a hands-on Safety Tech 
session on Wednesday, October 13 at Don and Pat 
Wise’s shop just north of Sand Springs.  We have 
struggled to find a date to do this before the fall tour.  
We are hopeful this time will work for the majority of 
you that want to participate.
	 Marvin will have routine maintenance parts 
with him which you can purchase if needed.  
The Wise’s garage is approximately 5 miles North 
of Sand Springs.  From HWY 412 just west of Sand 
Springs, turn North on 129th.   A couple of miles 
past the casino, 129th becomes HWY 97.  Proceed 
on North past the convenience store and continue a 
few miles north until  HWY 97 makes a left (west) 
90 degree turn.  Instead, turn right (you will see a 
Rock Fire Dept.) and go approx. 500 feet.  The Wise’s 
garage is on the left (north) side.
	 Or, take HWY 97 which follows McKinley St. 
North by the Golf Course.
	 If you have questions please call Roy, Cell 
906-0575, or if you have questions on directions call 
Don at 760-5318.

Cancer Treatment of America

Program for October 19 Meeting
Tulsa Aviation During the Model A Ford Era

	 We have a very special program planned for 
the October monthly meeting on Tuesday, October 
19.  Mr. Kim Jones is the Curator for the Tulsa Air 
and Space Museum and will present a very interesting 
program about the incredible history of Tulsa aviation.  
Were you aware that Tulsa Municipal Airport was 
the busiest airport in the entire WORLD in 1930?  
Amazing, but true!  We hope you can join us for an 
interesting meeting
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FOOD SALE
	 Lindell and Mayleta Duncan have made DJ’s frozen food items available to the Club for purchase.  The 
Board made a decision to offer this to the Club membership including family and friends.  While the Club will 
benefit $2 per item sold, the Board wanted to offer members what is believed to be very competitive pricing.  
Orders must be placed no later than the membership meeting on October 19.  For those who did not attend 
Play Day you can pick up an order form at the October 19 membership meeting.  All purchases must be paid in 
full when the order is placed.   Delivery will be made at the Chili Dinner and Auction on Friday November 12 
(items must be picked up at the meeting).   If you have any questions call Roy at 299-5691 or email at roycail@
cox.net .
Items offered and pricing:

1.	 Spiral Cut, bone in, Hickory Smoked Ham, 8 - 10 pounds				    $25
2.	 Hickory Smoked Bacon (3lbs, 2  11/2 lb packages)					     $11
3.	 Peppered Smoke Bacon (3 lbs, 2  11/2 lb packages)					     $13
4.	 Roll Sausage (2 lbs)									         $  7
5.	 Pattie Sausage (3 lbs, boxed)								        $12
6.	 Sausage, Egg, Cheese Biscuit (3 lbs, package individually wrapped)		  $14
7.	 Home-style Chicken Strips (3 lbs, breast meat, resealable package)			  $11
8.	 Chicken Bites (5 lbs, breast meat, resealable package)				    $11
9.	 Hickory Smoked Turkey (10 - 12 lbs)						      $24
10.	 Hot Links (3 lbs, 3 packages, 5/package)						      $12
11.	 Pigs ‘n’ Blanket (3 lbs, resealable package)						      $15
12.	 Chicken Fajita meat (3 lbs, 11/2 lb white, 11/2 lb dark, 2 packages)			  $15
13.	 Beef Fajita meat (3 lbs, 11/2 lbs per package)					     $15
14.	 Tamales (3 lbs, 1 dozen each  of chicken, beef, and pork)				    $16
15.	 Cookies (3 lb box, 48 preformed cookies, choice of Chocolate chunk, 
			   Cranberry Oatmeal or White Chocolate Macadamia Nut)			   $10

	

P O BOX 691524 - TULSA, OK 74169
MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL FORM: TULSA MODEL A CLUB 2011

AMOUNT DUE $20.00  (Check #_____  Cash ___ )   	 Date Paid (mm/dd/yy)________________________

NAME: _______________________________________	 MAFCA Membership #______________________	

SPOUSES NAME:  _____________________________   	 Member Since (mm/yy) ______________________

ADDRESS: _______________________________________________________________________________        

HOME PHONE (         ) _________________________ WORK PHONE (         ) ________________________

CELL PHONE (          )__________________________ EMAIL______________________________________

MODEL A  CHANGES: _____________________________________________________________________

** DO YOU WISH TO RECEIVE THE RUMBLE SHEET BY MAIL:   YES_____      NO_____

** DO YOU WISH TO RECEIVE THE RUMBLE SHEET BY E-MAIL ONLY:  YES_____     NO_____
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Members’ Birthdays

October
01 Dennis Gougler
03 Joanna Cooper
05 Linda Ochs
07 Helen Gentry
08 Malcolm “Gene” 
McDonald
11 Karen Kremar
13 Marlene Duke
15 Ida Jones
18 Don Wise
19 Mervin Snowden
20 Don Reed
20 Ed Reiser
21 Carol Curry
22 Roy Cail
24 Lesa Jenson
25 Deborah Pilmaier
26 Stephanie McCartney
27 Joyce Weber
November
01	 Debbie Johnson
02	 Duane Cramer
02	 Johnny Gentry
03	 Mary Ann Reiser
04	 Marvin Mellage
09	 Lois Smith

Members’ Anniversaries

David & Deborah Pilmaier
October 3

Tom & Delma Birbilis
October 17

Marvin & Linda Mellage
October 23

Jerry & Shirley ALdridge
November 2

Charles & Charlotte Clevenger
November 08

Charles & Dorothy Smith
November 12

James & Faith Bond
November 17

DeWayne & Katie Owens
November 22

Duane & Ann Carmer
November 27

12	 Jessie Reed
13	 Mary Williamson
18	 Sandy Riddle
18	 Charles Sewell
19	 Carla Holcomb
20	 Joann Sampley
25	 Rita Aldridge
25	 Kenda Reiser
27	 Elmer Battenfield
28	 Tony Brust
29	 Rick Jemson



Club Jackets, Hats and More
	 If you’re interested in purchasing a new jacket, 
hat or shirt with the club logo ont hem, here’s the cost 
of each:

Wind breaker - $34
	 black nylon, windbreaker linining

Jacket - $44
	 black nylon, flannel lined

Polo Shirt - $33 Men’s and $31 Women’s
T-Shirt - $12 Men’s and $18 Women’s 

	 front and back print
Ball Cap - $10, 

	 khaki cotton twill w/embroidered club         		
	 logo only

Ivy Cap $17
	  black, embroidered club logo on back

Sweatshirt $17
	 29 colors to select from, club logo on left front
 
For ordering or more information please call Benny 
Benson at 918.296.5000 or see him at the next busi-
ness meeting or club function.

•

•

•
•

•

•

•
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TO LEND:  Steering Wheel Puller - makes it easy to remove tight wheels 
from the shaft.  Call Susan 341-8050   FOR SALE:  1931 Model-A Tudor.  
Complete restoration approximately 3 years ago. Grey exterior color. Runs and 
drives great. Selling due to health problems. $19,500  Frank Bohall  -  (918) 
663-7254  FOR SALE: Model A engine boring bar, $250 - contact Donald 

Wooldridge, Muskogee, Cell - 918.577.5626   FOR SALE: Model A rebuilt short block motor 
bought from Phil Nethercott for $1600.00.  Make me an offer  Dennis Gougler 918 637 7848. Wanted: A 
good used open car hauler trailer, dove tail - contact Rodger Johnson - 918.274-8887
Trade Two 1930 seal beam 
headlights for two 1930 single bulb 
headlights, contact Charlie Sewell at 
437-5743.



OFFICERS AND BOARD MEMBERS
President-------------------------Roy Cail---------------------918.299.5691----------------roycail@cox.net
Vice President-------------------Harold Helton--------------918.224.8531----------------heltoha@tulsaschools.org
Secretary-------------------------Ken Brust-------------------918.782.2015----------------kvbrust@cox.net
Treasurer-------------------------Virginia Helton-------------918-224.8531---------------virginia.helton@jenksps.org
Director--------------------------Connie Hudson-------------918.269.7240----------------chudson@catoosa.k12.ok.us
Director--------------------------Benny Benson--------------918.296.5000----------------blenson426@sbcglobal.net
Director--------------------------Barbara Cail----------------918.299.5691----------------barbcail@cox.net

COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSON
Advertising----------------------Harold Helton--------------918.224.8531----------------heltonha@tulsaschools.org
Calling Committee--------------Linda Mellage--------------918.451.9179----------------(cell) 918.629.2978
Editor-----------------------------Pam Lundy--------------------------------------------------lundypa@tulsaschools.org
Publisher-------------------------Connie Hudson-------------918.269.7240----------------chudson@catoosa.k12.ok.us
New Members-------------------Ken Brust-------------------918.728.2015----------------kvbrust@cox.net
Photographer--------------------Barbara Cail----------------918.299.5691----------------barbcail@cox.net
Scrap Book----------------------Margaret Soper-------------918.485.6567----------------
Programs & Entertainment----Connie Hudson-------------918.269.7240----------------chudson@catoosa.k12.ok.us
Refreshments:-------------------Dave Pilmaier--------------918.476.6352----------------dipilmaier@fairpoint.net

Clothing, tags, etc.--------------Benny Benson--------------918.296.5000----------------benson426@sbcglobal.net
Sunshine Person-----------------Loretta Benson-------------918.296.5000----------------
Tours------------------------------Roy Cail---------------------918.299.5691----------------roycail@cox.net
Activities and Events-----------Barbara Cail----------------918.299.5691----------------barbcail@cox.net
Supplies--------------------------Linda Mellage--------------918.451.9179----------------(cell) 918.629.2978
Cookies---------------------------Harold Helton--------------918.224.8531----------------heltoha@tulsaschools.org
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(888) 262-5712 ▪ Fax (888) 262-5713
www.snydersantiqueauto.com

12925 Woodworth Rd. • New Springfield, Ohio 

THE WORLD’S LARGEST SUPPLIER
OF 1909-31 FORD PARTS!

We Feature American Made Parts

Visit Our Website
New Products Added Daily!

www.snydersantiqueauto.com

FREE
Fully Illustrated

CATALOG*

* $10.00 OUTSIDE THE U.S., CANADA, MEXICO
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Will Rogers Day Lunch, Car Show  Parade
Saturday, November 6, in Claremore
	 Remember, instead of meeting for breakfast on 
the first Saturday in November, we will repeat our plan 
from last year and meet for lunch and a car show at the 
Will Rogers Museum followed by a parade.  We had a 
very good turnout last year for this fun event and hope 
you can all join us again this year.  The theme this 
year for the 131st anniversary of Will Rogers’ birth 
is “Lights, Camera, Action….It’s Hollywood”   Why 
Hollywood?  Because this year the Grand Marshals 
are Glorea Robb Morgan and Cleora Robb Galt, 
twin sisters who stared with Will Rogers in the 1933 
motion picture, “Mr. Skitch”.  They are coming from 
California and are among the last living performers 
from Will Rogers’ highly successful film career.  
	 Our Club will meet at the Quick Trip on 
Kenosha (71st) and County Line Road in Broken 
Arrow at 10:15am and depart QT at 10:30am in a 
caravan to Claremore.  Bring walkie-talkies and 
chairs.  The caravan will stop at the Veterans Center 
in Claremore for a brief visit with veterans who reside 
there before continuing to the Will Rogers Museum.  
(For those in Owasso or Claremore area, please meet 
us at the Veterans Center around 11:30am).  We will 
then all park our cars at the Museum around noon 
for a car show which is free to enter but with prizes 
awarded for various categories.  Our Club will have 
a catered BBQ lunch in a special lodge room next to 
the car show with time to tour the museum as well as 
visit with those looking at our fancy Model A Fords.  
Lunch is from Pits BBQ and includes BBQ brisket, 
beans, potato salad, chips, and iced tea for $10/person.  
Please bring $10 in cash for each lunch.  For dessert, 
we will be served delicious complimentary pie by the 
Museum from the famous Hammett House Restaurant.  
Please notify Ken Brust (728-2015) or (kvbrust@
cox.net) as to how many will be having lunch in your 
party.  There will be a sign-up sheet for this event at 
the October 19 meeting, so please remember to sign up 
or call Ken if you plan to have lunch with us.  Various 
items from the Will Rogers Museum gift shop will be 
offered as door prizes for our club members during 
the car show and lunch.  We will be at the museum 
from noon until about 3:00pm at which time we will 
begin positioning for the parade.  The parade begins at 
4:00pm but we have requested a place near the front in 
order to drive home prior to darkness.  Please contact 
Ken Brust with any questions or concerns.  We hope to 
see you all there at a fun event!



Tommy’s Disappointment!
	 Tommy’s Disappointment!
Tommy got excited when his owner told him we are 
going to a parade and tour with our friends. We will 
be in a parade at Dewey. Then go to the Prairie Song 
for the Tom Mix Western Heritage Festival. Tommy’s 
owner said, “I am taking your wheels to a professional 
and have them shined so you will look real good in 
the parade.” The day before the parade his owner 
said, “Tommy, I am sorry but the professional has 
not got your wheels ready yet.” Tommy was crushed! 
Tinkerbell, his room mate told him, “Tommy, I know 
everyone would love to see a handsome 1931 wide 
bed pickup at the parade, and I am only a 1930 Town 
Sedan; but I will take your place. When we get back, I 
will tell you everything thing that happened.
	 Tommy could hardly wait until Tinkerbell 
came home. She told him about the tractors, the long 
horn steers, the horses even some Model “T’ Fords 
were in the parade. At Prairie Song a minister broke 
a horse while preaching “A Sermon on the Mount”! 
There was trick riding, rope tricks, gun fights and a 
wild west show.
	 Tommy felt a little better knowing Tinkerbell 
had a great time. He said, “next time when you can’t 
go, I will fill you in with everything that happens. 

Tom Mix/Western Heritage Weekend Tour
	 Nine of our Model A’s and 23 members took 
part in the overnight tour to Dewey area.  Had it not 
been for the miserably hot temperatures, it would have 
been a perfect outing.  But, like true pioneers from the 
Indian Territory Days, we toughed it out.  
	 Dewey turned out in full force to welcome 
us and to see our cars parade down their streets.  We 
were part of the Tom Mix Festival Parade, behind 
lovely ladies on well-groomed horses but ahead of 
the longhorns.  A herd of longhorn steers were driven 
down the parade route, cowboys on hand to guide 
them.  It was a true cowboy parade.
	 Western Heritage Days at beautiful Prairie 
Song were held for the 6th year.  We got out early 
to mark a front-row place for our lawn chairs and to 
attend the Cowboy Church.  If you don’t think a colt 
can be broken in an hour, you needed to be there.  The 
cowboy preacher took the never-before-ridden colt 
from a horse trying to break out of the corral to an 
obedient horse willing to be ridden and to obey.  
	 The Wild West show was wonderful, just too 
hot and too much sun for us to stay past intermission.  
What part we saw was very entertaining.  We watched 
chariot races, trick riding, rope tricks, flag pageantry, 
Lord’s Prayer in Indian sign-language, and much 
more.  We even watched as a Brahma bull jumped 
through a ring of fire.  It was a true wild west show!
	 Great food (of course), great conversations, 
laughs at the funny hats we found to give us shade, 
and cars and members who withstood the heat…..
what more could we ask?  Roy and Barbara were the 
coordinators for the tour.  
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From Your Board
	 During the Board meeting on Tuesday, 
September 7, 2010, the Board unanimously voted to 
dedicate $2,000 this month to a Regional Reserve 
Fund in preparation for the hosting of the Regional 
Model A Ford Meet in 2014.  In addition, the Board 
unanimously agreed to dedicate $1,000 as a minimum 
toward this Regional Reserve Fund during each of 
the years 2011 and 2012.  This will provide at least 
$4,000 for initial expenses involved in the hosting of 
this regional event.  More information regarding the 
forming of a Regional Committee will be forthcoming.  



About the Tulsa Model A Ford Club
Chapter *3231 of the Model 

	 This is the official publication of the Tulsa Chapter of Model A Ford Club of America. This monthly  
newsletter is mailed to members, prospective members, advertisers and editors of similar publications. It’s 
purpose is to keep you informed of what has taken place, scheduled activities and to promote fellowship among 
club members.
	 Members are encouraged to submit articles containing technical or any club related information. Articles 
must reach the editor by the 5th of the month to insure publication in that month’s newsletter. Articles received 
after that will appear in a following newsletter.
	 Membership dues for the Tulsa Model A Ford Club are $20 per family annually payable at the end of the 
year. Contact the New Member chairperson for new memberships and the Treasurer for renewals.  The Tulsa 
Model A Ford Club recommends membership in the national MAFCA organization.
	 Members may advertise at no cost, non-business ads in the newsletter For Sale, Wanted or Trade section. 
Businesses may advertise with cost by the ad size, (business card size or 1/4 page) in the  advertising section. 
The number of ads are restricted to space available in the Rumble Sheet. Contact the Advertising chairperson 
for details.

Meeting Schedule
Business Meeting - 7:00 p.m.3rd Tuesday of each 
month at Lewis & Clark Middle School, 737 South 
Garnett, Tulsa
Breakfast - 8:00 a.m., 1st Saturday of each month, 
location to be announced
Board Meeting - 6:30 p.m., 1st Tuesday of each 
month, Martin Library, 2601 South Garnett Road, 
Tulsa

•

•

•
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Tulsa Model A Ford Club
P. O. Box 691524
Tulsa, OK 74169-1524

TO SUBMIT AN ARTICLE, LETTER, OR FOR 
SALE OR TRADE, EMAIL:

	 Pam Lundy
	 lundypa@tulsaschools.org


